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October 11, 2011

Mr. Peter Shumlin
Governor

109 State Street

The Pavilion

Montpelier, VT 05609-0101

Dear Governor Shumlin:

I acknowledge your letter dated Gctober 4, 2011 requesiing disaster funding for the Vermont
Association of Snow Travelers, Inc (VAST) a not-for-profit corporation.

Your request is being processed and you will be notified once a decision is made.

Sincerely,

i

James N. Russo

Federal Coordinating Officer
FEMA-1995/4001/4022-DR-VT
FEMA-3338-EM-VT



